
February 5, 2024 
 
Chair Courtney Neron 
Vice-Chair Zach Hudson 
Vice-Chair Boomer Wright 
Members of the House Education Committee  
 
RE: HB 4082 – Investing in Summer Learning 
 
Dear Chair Neron, Vice-Chair Hudson, Vice-Chair Wright, and members of the House 
Education Committee, 
 
As community members in Forest Grove, we submit the following nine letters in strong 
support of House Bill 4082 and urge you to invest $50 million in summer learning. As 
these are written in Spanish, here we offer a high-level summary of some of the key 
testimonies offered by Parents from our program; Aura Vargas, Wilma Noemi Dzib 
Chan, Elisa Santos, Lourdes Parra, Karina Verdin, Maria Moscoso, Manuela Calderon, 
Karla Martinez, Enny Lopez.  

• "I am a mother and a grandmother with children in elementary, our children need 
your support with accessible summer and afterschool programs." 

• "I support this initiative to support education for all students regardless of race, 
culture, or nationality, students need social and emotional support. " 

• "Our students need to have stronger human and social connections. " 
• We support HB 4082 investment in summer learning and after-school programs. 

Please invest in culturally specific programs that support our students.  
• My children attend Lincoln Elementary and Glencoe High School, please support 

HB 4082 and invest in summer learning to have culturally specific programs during 
the summer that will support my children's learning.  

 
Please support HB 4082 and invest $50 million in summer learning.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mothers of the Adult Education Program at Adelante Mujeres. 
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